
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S 
 

November 14 
Young Adult Night 

Siena Hall 
6:30 PM 

 
November 18 

Drinks with Dominicans 
University Club of Portland 

7:00 PM 

 
November 20 

Altar Serving Talk 
Siena Hall 
10:00 AM 

375 NE Clackamas St. Portland, OR 97232 | holyrosarypdx.org | 503-235-3163 

Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time | 14 November 2021 

Mass 
Sunday Vigil 5:30 PM Saturday 
Sunday 7, 9, & 11 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin)  
  1 & 5:30 PM 
Weekdays 6 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 

  7 AM, 12 Noon 
First Friday 7:30 PM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 
Saturday 6 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 

  8 AM 

Confession  
Weekdays 11 AM – 12 PM 
First Friday 7 – 7:30 PM 
Saturday 4 – 5:30 PM 
First Sunday half hour before each Mass 

Adoration 
Weekdays  12:30 – 2:30 PM 
Wednesdays 7 – 8 PM 



 

Dear Parishioners: 
 
On November 9th, the Archbishop of Portland in Oregon has 
issued his decrees concerning the implementation of the Motu 
proprio Traditionis custodes in his See. We should be extremely 
grateful for the gift that is our Archbishop. He has been 
extremely generous in his allowance for the celebration of the 
rites prior to the reforms of 1970. This affects us specifically, as 
a parish, in three areas that we should be aware of in our life as 
Catholics. While Traditionis custodes doesn’t presently affect the 
celebration of the Dominican Rite of Mass it does affect the 
life of our faithful in very concrete ways. 
 
The first way that it affects us is in the celebration of Holy 
Matrimony. Many of our young parishioners desire to 
solemnize their weddings according to the older rites. The 
Dominican Rite, being a monastic rite, doesn’t have its own rite 
of Marriage. Because of this we have to rely on the use of the 
Roman Ritual to offer weddings according to the older forms. 
Many jurisdictions have restricted the use of the Roman Ritual 
to the point that weddings according to the older forms would 
be impossible, but that is not the case here. 
 
The second way that it affects us is in the celebration of 
baptism. Again, many of our younger families enjoy the 
experience of having their children baptized according to the 
rites described in the Roman Ritual. Again, the Dominican Rite 
does not have its own version of baptism. As a result, we are 
dependent upon the rites described in the Roman Ritual. 
Archbishop Sample’s solicitude allows us to continue the 
practice of baptizing children according to the older tradition 
of liturgical practice. 
 
The third way this affects us is by way of blessings. Many 
people come to Holy Rosary because they know that we will 
bless objects according to the rites described in the Roman 
Ritual. This includes the exorcism of salt, oil, water, and the 
like. Without Archbishop Sample’s solicitude toward us we 
would be relegated to the “blessings” described in the so-called 
Book of Blessings. The difference between the blessings in the 
Roman Ritual and the Book of Blessings are significant.  
 
There is a fourth way that only applies to some people. These 
are those who are afflicted by extraordinary spiritual trauma. 
The Roman Ritual and related Rites provide great relief to 
those who are so afflicted. Due to the intervention of our 
Archbishop, we are able to continue this spiritual care 
unimpeded. 
 
We live in a very complex and oftentimes confusing time in the 
Church. I pray that each of us see how we might grow in 
holiness in this time. Regardless of the difficulties that we 
might see, we also have a line of hope that is Christ and Him 
crucified. Praise be to Him, for He has triumphed over death 
and destruction for all times and for the ages to come. 
 

- Fr. Gabriel Mosher, OP, KCHS 
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Priory 
Very Rev. Peter Do, OP 
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Interim Director of the Rosary Center 

Rev. Corwin Low, OP 
Parochial Administrator 

Rev. Gabriel Mosher, OP 
Parochial Vicar 

Rev. Mark Francis Manzano, OP 
Parochial Vicar 

Rev. Paschal Salisbury, OP 
In Residence 

Rev. Brian Mullady, OP 
In Residence 

Office 
Dean Applegate 

Director of Music 
Janine Applegate 

Director of Parish Education 
Mark Fisher 

Business Manager 
Jackson Fisher 

Bookkeeper 
Katie Edson 

Administrative Assistant 
Ken Jacks 

Building Maintenance 
Can Nguyen 

Maintenance Assistant 

OFFICE HOURS: Monday-Friday  
9:30 AM-12 PM & 1-4 PM 

THE ROSARY CENTER: 503-236-8393 

T H I S  W E E K  A T  H O L Y  R O S A R Y  
Sunday, 14 November 

Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Dominican Rite: Sixth Resumed Sunday after Epiphany 

Coffee and Doughnuts after morning Masses 
Young Adult Night - 6:30 PM 

Monday, 15 November 
St. Albert the Great, OP 

Gr. 1-9 CCD - 4:15 PM 
Tuesday, 16 November 

St. Margaret of Scotland 
Dominican Rite: Ferial Day 
ACE & RCIA - 7:00 PM 

Wednesday, 17 November 
St. Elizabeth of Hungary 

Dominican Rite: St. Gregory Thaumaturgus 
Wednesday Night Adoration - 7:00 PM 

Scouts - 7:00 PM 
Thursday, 18 November 

Dedication of the Basilica of SS. Peter & Paul 
Drinks with Dominicans - 7:00 PM 

Friday, 19 November 
Weekday 

Dominican Rite: St. Elizabeth of Hungary 
Saturday, 20 November 

Saturday of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Dominican Rite: St. Felix of Valois 
Altar Server Talk - 10:00 AM 

Nocturnal Adoration - 7:00 PM 
Sunday, 21 November 

Christ the King 
Dominican Rite: Last Sunday after Pentecost 

Coffee and Doughnuts after morning Masses 
Holy Family Dominican Laity Meeting - 9:00 AM 



ALTAR SERVING: A TALK BY FR. CORWIN AND 
TERRY TRAUSCH All young men of the parish ages 10-17 
(servers and non-servers alike) and their parents are requested 
to attend a talk presented by Fr. Corwin Low and Terry 
Trausch on the topic of altar serving: what it is, what it means, 
and why we do it. Join us on Saturday, November 20th in Siena 
Hall at 10 AM! 
 
NEW ALTAR SERVER TRAINING WITH TERRY 
TRAUSCH Young men ages 10-17 who are interested in 
serving at the altar are invited to be trained by Terry Trausch at 
Holy Rosary this December. The series will begin Wednesday, 
December 15, 7-9 PM in Siena Hall, Thursday, December 16, 
7-19 PM in Siena Hall, Friday, December 17, 7-9 PM in the 
sacristy, and 9 AM-5 PM in the church on Saturday, December 
18, with the new servers serving the 5:30 PM Vigil Mass. Please 
email office@holyrosarypdx.org to register or with questions. 
 
ST. NICHOLAS CHRISTMAS TREE If you are struggling 
or are aware of any families struggling during this time, please 
contact st.nicholaschristmastree@yahoo.com. This ministry of 
Holy Family Chapter of the Dominican Laity helps families and 
parishioners with Christmas gifts and needs.  
 
DRINKS WITH DOMINICANS November 18 | 7:00 PM 
Join Fr. Gabriel Mosher, OP at the University Club of Portland 
1225 SW 6th Ave, Portland, 97204 for a discussion of Incarnate 
Prayer: The Importance of the Body in the Worship of God. Please 
RSVP to office@holyrosarypdx.org to reserve a space! 
 
HOLY ROSARY'S ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
Founded to help lay members grow in holiness through works 
of charity, the Society of St Vincent de Paul (SVdP) at Holy 
Rosary is planning to relaunch and is looking for volunteers.  
No work of charity is foreign to SVdP and the works of the 
society include any form of help that alleviates suffering and 
promotes human dignity. If you're interested in learning more, 
please contact the office at office@holyrosarypdx.org. 
 
SUBSTITUTE CCD TEACHERS Help is needed during 
our Monday afternoon CCD program. Ideally, each teacher is 
assigned a substitute for the year. If you are able to assist in this 
way, please contact Janine Applegate at 
janine@holyrosarypdx.org or 503-235-3163. 
 
THANKSGIVING BASKETS FOR THE NEEDY The 
Dominican Laity of Holy Rosary Chapter with the help of the 
families of Holy Rosary Parish reach out to the needy in our 
parish and neighborhood with bountiful Thanksgiving baskets 
for approximately 75 families each year. If you will be donating 
to this wonderful cause please leave non-perishable food items 
in the north vestibule of the Church or the parish office from 
now until Thanksgiving. Cash donations can be put in the 
Sunday collection or mailed to Holy Rosary Church. Please 
designate Food Baskets in the memo of your check, payable to 
Holy Rosary Church. All funds will be used to purchase food at 
the best prices we can find. Those who wish to donate frozen 
turkeys may drop them off at the Rosary Center, Monday- 
Friday 10 am – 5 pm. If you have questions, need a basket or 

know someone in the parish who needs a basket please call 
Cecelia Hoesly at 503-236-8393 or 971-506-5117. 
 
CCD THANKSGIVING FOOD DRIVE Non-perishable 
donations for the Thanksgiving Baskets will be collected during 
class on November 15th. Please be generous! 
 
YOUNG ADULT NIGHT Young adults ages 18-35 are 
invited to spend time in adoration before the Blessed 
Sacrament following the 5:30 PM Mass on Sunday, November 
14, then gathering in Siena Hall at 7:30 PM for a social.  
 
THANKSGIVING SCHEDULE On Thursday, November 
25 and on Friday, November 26, Mass will be offered at 6 AM 
and 10 AM only. There will be no confession or adoration on 
either day, and the parish office will be closed. The friars and 
staff wish you and your families a blessed Thanksgiving! 
 
LADIES ANNUAL ADVENT BRUNCH Please join us at 
10 AM in Siena Hall on Saturday, November 27 for this 
beautiful and long-standing tradition, started by Marlene 
Toffler, when we enjoy time spent together savoring delicious 
food, sharing our Advent and Christmas traditions, and taking 
a moment to relax and prepare for the holy season ahead. Fr. 
Corwin will join in to present a talk on the season of Advent. 
Please bring your Advent wreaths and/or candles to be blessed. 
Advent candles will also be available at the event. Please RSVP 
with the number of guests you wish to bring and the breakfast 
dish you’d love to share: office@holyrosarypdx.org. We look 
forward to seeing you there! 
 
MIRACULOUS MEDAL ENROLLMENT Those who 
would like to be enrolled in the Miraculous Medal are invited to 
do so after the 8:00 AM Mass on Saturday, November 27. 
Medals will be provided, but you are welcome to bring your 
own. 
 
FATHERS AND SONS: GROWING TOGETHER 
The series of programs entitled, “Fathers and Sons: Growing 
Together” will take place in Siena Hall on Saturday, December 
4. The goal of the program is to facilitate the friendship and 
communication between dads and sons as they learn together 
1. How to build one’s relationship with God (life of prayer); 2. 
Grow in Wisdom (that body of knowledge and principles that 
enable one to live a noble life and make good decisions); and 3. 
Build Virtue. After the two-hour program there will be optional 
additional activities like visits to the needy, sports or learning a 
new practical skill. 
For Whom: Dads and their sons (preferably of ages 9 - 18) 
Cost: small contribution for snacks 
11:00 Directed time of prayer lead by Fr. Corwin 
11:15 Confessions available for dad and sons 
11:30 Lunch provided - a time to get to know one another. 
12:00 Wisdom Seminar - Dr. Michael Kelleher, Ph.D. 
12:55 Optional: Travel to Irving Park (5 mins away from HR) 
707 NE Fremont St, Portland for Basketball and Soccer 
playtime 
For questions you may call Marco Duarte at (817)-253-3872, or 
email at marcod_hon@hotmail.com. 



 


